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Village Area Crime Report 4/21/13 – 5/10/13

�





Next Neighborhood Watch Meetings:


At St. Matthews’ Church


1344 Borgstrom,


Ypsilanti, MI. 48198





Meetings start at 7pm





June 17th, 2013 (a week early)





July 22nd, 2013





Neighborhood Yard Sale


July 20th!





Spring Is In The Air!





June Edition


2013





Steve Stencel – Coordinator


  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sstencel@comcast.net" ��sstencel@comcast.net�





Twp NW Coordinator – Tammie Keen


  � HYPERLINK "mailto:tkeen@ytown.org" ��tkeen@ytown.org� 





  East District WCSO Officers:


Lt Jim Anuskiewicz – 484-6741


Sgt Mike Marocco – 545-6684


Sgt G Fox – 260-6127


Sgt M Radzik – 260-2822


Sgt T Pennington – 260-6027


Sgt David Archer – 260-7997


Sgt S. Armstrong – 260-9845





Ordinance Department – 485-4393


Graffiti Hotline – 483-8244


Boombox  or Noise Complaint – Call 911


Non-Emergency Police – 994-2911











May Meeting Highlights





	Attendance slipped last month, possibly because of the meeting being held a week early.  We counted 20 residents.  We welcomed YT Superintendant, Brenda Stumbo;  Lt Dave Crescio from the YTFD;  Mary Ann Nisley, from the Gault Village Steering Committee and Deputy Jess Spike from the WCSO.


	Lt Crescio handed out flyers on the rules connected to residential burning.  Mainly:  Use only seasoned hardwood (no garbage or grass), use only metal fire pit containers sold in stores, don’t use near buildings or wires and if neighbors call to complain about the smoke you’ll be asked to put it out.  He also replied that in light of recent tornados down south, ongoing training to handle many disasters is taking place for fire and police.


Deputy Spike  gave the crime stats:  0 home invasions, 1 assault ( a jogger on Grove and Georgina), 1 larceny from a building (by a family member), 34 traffic stops and a MDOP, where a mailbox was damaged.  He said there were 34 calls of suspicious activity.  He noted that recent trends for larceny are of people stealing packages off of porches after they’ve been left by UPS or other delivery service.  He said you can keep your items safe by requiring the driver to get a signature to leave the package at your house.  There has been one arrest of a person doing this in a red pickup truck by an alert resident who called 911 and notified police.  The deputy also said that from speeding concerns from last meeting they set up the speed trailer on Grove Rd for a week and also concentrated on speed enforcement in the area.  He noted also that passing in the left hand turn lanes is legal on 3 lane roads IF the turn lane is clear and lead traffic is slower than the speed limit and you don’t have to speed up to get around the slower car (we still hope people refrain from this as general practice).


	Supervisor Stumbo said she jumped at the chance to come to our meeting.  Normally our meetings fall on the same night as Township meetings, but with our meeting coming a week early she was glad to be able to come and visit with us.  She brought a lot of information with her too.  She announced that the demolition of The Kmart at Gault Village was nearly completed.	  There is still a dispute with the landlord about what the finished outcome should be.


				Continued on back





Gault Village Community Planning Update!!








    The May 14th Gault Village Steering Committee open house was a great success!  A hundred people enjoyed a great meal catered by Mama Mia’s from Gault Village and participated in a uplifting  discussion of where we are as a community, what we like, what we don’t and what can be done to create an even better place to live.  So what’s next?  Next stage involves administering a short survey throughout the neighborhood.  Not all households, but many on each street will be asked to answer the questions on the survey, relating to perceptions of our community, what you like and dislike, and what can be done to enhance our neighborhood.  It could be simple things like more street sweeping to a new cool business we’d like to visit at Gault Village.  Please take part in the survey if asked.  After the surveys are tabulated and analyzed there will be more opportunities to meet with the committee to help decide what initiatives to embark on.


    If you are interested and want to be part of this process there is always room for more on the committee!  Call or e-mail Sarah Teare  at 734-677-1558, ext 130 and steare@h4h.org.








Township News





May Meeting Highlights Cont.





Brenda said that our wait for the reconstruction of the Grove Rd. section near Gault Village was almost over.  Work is set to begin in July to tear out the City of Ypsilanti section and to blacktop it.  Brenda also said that Grove Rd from Harris to the City line will also be milled and repaved this summer as well.  She said Liberty Square demolition set to begin (since the meeting, Federal regulators put a halt on the project because of possible asbestos remaining due to a contractor’s faulty documentation of it’s inspection and removal, so that saga continues.  She talked about new retail expansions (the Krogers on Mich Ave and Whittaker are both adding gas stations, a new Tim Hortons will be opening on Whittaker and the old Sesi car dealership property has been sold to a company that will make bathroom fixtures there).  There has also been discussion about possibly opening a farmers market at Gault Village.  She also touched on the issues that have led the Twp to ask for the increase in millage to maintain our police and fire departments at their current levels.  The election is 8/6/13.


	Brenda invited us to check out the new ytown.org website.  You can find out a lot of info and report issues or ask questions and really get a response!  You can contact ordinance to ask for clarifications, or report violations (and speaking of ordinances, starting June 1rst, if you are cited for grass length violations the Township gives you 24 hours to cut it or they will cut it for you and charge the service to your taxes).


	We talked about the upcoming Neighborhood Yard Sale.  Last months newsletter had an incorrect date.  See the information in the next column for whom to contact to register.  -----------(  -------( ------(


	We talked about the turnout for the Ypsi Pride Day cleanup.  We had 10 people show up and they did a great job sprucing up the area.  There was also a group that volunteered from the California Pizza restaurant in Ann Arbor that cleaned up and planted flowers at Nancy Park and Erickson Elementary.  Thanks to all who spent a little of their   Saturday to help make our neighborhood a great place to live.  If you couldn’t help for Ypsi Pride, you can still do your part!  When you are out walking, Riding, jogging, playing at the park; take a minute to survey the area and pick up garbage and through it away.  Set the example for your kids.  Let them know that to have a nice place to live, everyone contributes, young and old!  Make every day an Ypsi Pride Day!


	 Mary Ann Nisley, neighborhood resident and member of the Gault Village Steering Committee, gave us a recap of the neighborhood open house at the Church of Latter Days Saint’s on Grove Rd on May 14th.  She said the response was OUTSTANDING!  Attendance was nearly 100 people and everyone enjoyed the meal catered by Mama Mia’s from Gault Village, took part in a lively discussion of the things we love about our neighborhood and collected many interesting and positive things that could be done to enhance what we already enjoy.  Suggestions of new businesses enhanced Twp services or ways to get residents out to meet each other where at the top of the list of most residents.  She added that there will be people out surveying households, asking many of these same questions about the neighborhood.   We ask that if you are approached, please give your input and answer the surveyor’s questions.  We all have opinions and they all matter.  Thanks for helping us out!





    Next Recycle Pickup Dates – are June 14th and June 28th.  The Compost Site has now expanded it’s hours to 9am to 5pm, Mon-Fri and 9am to 4pm on Saturdays.  The yard waste program has also resumed and is collected on our normal garbage pickup days.  Remember that yard waste has to be in either 32 gallon labeled garbage cans or in those large paper yard waste bags you can buy.


    Remember! – The twp will hold its annual drive-thru dog clinic that will be held at the Township Civic Center on Saturday, June 15th from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon. 


    Come Join the WALK-ABOUT! – Every month this summer residents are invited to join us in a casual walk down a couple streets to meet and mingle with other walkers and a few of the” host “ on the street.  June 9th was our first event on Lester and Hull streets.  More info to come on future Walk-Abouts.


    Free Spay and Neuter Services! -  The free spay and neuter services offered for Pitbulls ends on June 30th! Don't miss out. For further info, call (888) 474 – 8349.  


  Corrected Date for Neighborhood Yard Sale – Sorry for the error in the date.  We will be sponsoring our annual Neighborhood Yard Sale on Saturday, July 20th, 9am – 5pm.  The response was great last year, so let’s get organized early and make this year’s event even better! Kathleen Hanadel is heading the event.  If you call and register your yard sale, you’ll get put on a roster that will be distributed at each site, helping customers find each sale!  She’ll also list any unusual, expensive or unique item you liked highlighted on the roster. We’ll put an ad in the paper again too so register ASAP with Kathleen at 482-9738 or  � HYPERLINK "mailto:missingcolorado@gmail.com" ��missingcolorado@gmail.com�..


     Dog Owners – Please observe the ordinances of keeping your dogs on leashes and to clean up after them if they poop in the park or in a neighbors yard.  We all love our pets, but with the joys ownership also come the responsibility of cleaning up after them and keeping them and your neighbors safe.  Thanks to the responsible majority who do their part!


    Going on vacation this summer? -  Remember these to-do things to keep your house safe while gone:  Have the mail and newspaper stopped.  Ask someone to check your house’s perimeter and check for mail and flyers (you can call the Non-Emergency Police number, 994-2911, to have a deputy do this as well while you’re gone).  Have a light or two set up with timers to come on and off at night.  Make sure all doors and windows are locked.  Lock your garage door or disable the electric door opener.  If you’re going to be gone an extended period of time, find someone to cut your grass to avoid the house looking deserted. Also turn down the temp  on your hot water heater and up on your air conditioning.





MDOP – 5/22, 1000 bk of Juneau                                     Assault – (stalking) 5/18 1100bk of Harris 


B&E – 5/22, 1600 bk of Arthur, forced entry; 5/23, 1400 bk of Harris, forced entry; 5/23, 1200 bk of Grove, forced entry;


             5/26, 1000 bk of Janet, entry through a bathroom window.  





    Keep a watch out for your neighbors, especially during morning and early afternoon when most B&E’s happen!  Call 911 for any suspicious activity.  Watch for people who knock on the front door, then go to the rear of the house if no one answers.                  


    Warmer weather has started the grass growing.  Don’t get cited by the Ordinance Twp for grass that’s too long.  A cut lawn keeps the pests down, helps the street look well and keeps the law of your back!  Be a good neighbor.  GET-R-DONE!








